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Sunday 13 November 8.45am Remembrance Sunday service – St Matthew’s Church,

followed by Act of Remembrance atWar Memorial at about 9.30am

Saturday 19 November 7.30pm ‘Here I Belong’: a new play celebrating village life – Lee Memorial Hall

(presented by Pentarus RuralTheatre Company

– tickets from the Grampus 862906). See posters for details.

Saturday 26 November 8.00pm Jim Crawford : Blues concert – Lee Memorial Hall

All profits go to benefit the Syrian Refugees - tickets via Paul Jaggers 862975

Sunday 4 December 7.30pm ‘BlackVoices’: female acappella singing – St Matthew’s Church

(promoted by Beaford Arts – tickets from 865591 or Beaford Arts website).

See posters or website for details.

Monday 12 December 6.30pm ‘Light up a Light’: a North Devon Hospice Service in memory of loved ones

– St Matthew’s Church followed by refreshments in Memorial Hall

Monday 19 December 6.30pm Village Carol Service – St Matthew’s Church, followed by seasonal

refreshments in the Memorial Hall

Sunday 24 December 10.00pm Christmas Communion Service – St Matthew’s Church

2nd & 4thThursdays 10am–1pm ‘Mini-Monsters’ – Memorial Hall

(Check dates and contact BeccaWyles 879001)

FortnightlyWed &Thurs 10am-4pm Patchwork and Quilters groups – Memorial Hall (Margaret Hill 864257)

2ndWednesday 10am–4pm Art Class – Memorial Hall (Brenda Keeble 267583)

Tuesday 7pm – 8.30pm;Thurs Yoga classes (GentleYogaThursday morning) –Yoga Barn,

10am–11am & 6.30 – 7.30pm Lincombe (Alex Giffoni 866743)

Friday evenings from 8pm Open mic nights at the Grampus

Other events may take place.Watch out for information on the Fuchsia List or on posters.

If you want anything included in the next edition, please contact a member of the editorial team.

Please visit www.leebay.co.uk for the regularly updated calendar.

Lee & Lincombe: 2016 Diary Dates
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Many of you will remember the Exmoor Carolers' visits

to Lee a few years ago, both to perform publicly and then

to record their music in the Memorial Hall. The group

performs a selection of traditional carols that have been

sung in villages all across north Devon and Somerset,

many of which go back centuries.

I was fortunate enough to be invited to join the Carolers

in 2014, making this my third year.

The Carolers are in great demand over the Christmas

period, and this year will be performing eight concerts

from the end of November up to Christmas eve.

One of these will be in Emmanuel Church,Wilder Road,

Ilfracombe starting at 8.00pm on Saturday 17th

December. If you would like to hear their music again

(or even for the first time!) and hear a little on the carol

singing traditions of Exmoor, then make a note in your

diary to come along.

Alan Bannister

We are very pleased to welcome new residents to the Croft

on Home Lane.Annesofie (Sophy) Andersson and Lasse

Surland are originally from Copenhagen in Denmark, but

they have been living in London since 2010.

Lasse runs (with two of his friends) a company called

Football Radar up in London.They work with analysis and

statistics on football (you can find more info on their

website: www.footballradar.com).

Sophy makes fine furniture. She recently finished a year’s

training in a workshop/school near Shebbear and now works

in a shared workshop space in Bideford mainly doing her

own designs.

They both fell in love with Lee (as well as North Devon) last

year during Sophy’s training and say they can't believe how

lucky they are to now be part of, in their own words,‘this

magical place’.

We don’t know of any other changes, but, as always, we

apologise for any omissions of arrivals or departures. Please

let us know and we shall rectify things next time.

Greetings And Farewells

Call Bill atThe Grampus Inn (with
onsite defibrillator: 862906).

First Aid Required?

ADVERTISE HERE
Please contact one of the editors
(details on inside of back page)

The Exmoor Carolers Return this christmas
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As usual, the summer has seen many visitors to the
church with frequent comments in the visitors’ book
about the church’s charm and peacefulness. It is good
that the church is open thanks to Louise who opens
the church whenever her gallery and craft shop is
open.

The Harvest Festival service and supper were very
successful.The large congregation of over 70,
including the choir and many young people, enjoyed
a lively service with Geoff Hills’ talk being a
particular highlight. His interpretation of the story of
the Good Samaritan using green, red and yellow
peppers will be long remembered!

I am writing these notes at the end of September, but,
by the time they are read, two important events will
have started. On Sunday 9 October, at the usual
service time of 8.45 am, the first of our monthly ‘All-
Age’ service will have taken place.As its name
implies, it aims to provide something new for
everyone. Its style is relatively informal in
straightforward language to appeal to younger people
but with a firm structure and much substance to
appeal to all ages. Each month there will be a theme
to the service.The theme of the first service was

‘Friendship and Marriage’.The second of these
monthly services will be on Remembrance Sunday
(November 13) so the theme will be ‘Remembrance’.
Everyone is most welcome to these services which
will be on the second Sunday of each month.They
will be followed by tea, coffee and soft drinks in the
Memorial Hall.The regular communion service will,
of course, continue on other Sundays at 8.45 am.
After the service on Remembrance Sunday, there will
be an Act of Remembrance at theWar Memorial,
including the reading of the names of those from the
village who gave their lives in both world wars and
two minutes’ silence. It is always a moving occasion
when traffic stops on the road and the valley is still.

The second event is the implementation of the new
lighting and heating scheme for the church. I have
referred in previous editions of the News of the
Church Council’s wish to replace the old fashioned
and uninspiring lighting and heating with a lighting
scheme that enhances the ambience of the church and
a heating scheme that provides an evenly warm
church throughout the winter.The Diocese of Exeter
has now approved the scheme which will permit
attractive variations in the lighting and the
highlighting of key features.The ugly and intrusive

News From St. Matthew's Church
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heaters are being replaced by neat underpew heaters
which will give off an even heat at ground level which
should warm feet rather than heads!Work should
have started at the beginning of October and should
be completed, apart from some necessary
redecoration, by the end of October.

Thoughts will soon be turning to Christmas when
there will be the usual village Carol Service and the
Christmas Communion service.The village Carol
Service will be on Monday 19 December at 6.30 pm,
followed by seasonal refreshments in the Memorial
Hall, and the Christmas Eve service, with the singing
led by the choir, will be at its usual time of 10.00 pm,
this year on Sunday 24 December. However, before
the main Christmas events, St Matthew’s is very
pleased to be the venue on two other occasions. On
Sunday 4 December at 7.30 pm, Beaford Arts is

promoting ‘BlackVoices’.There is extensive publicity
around the village, but, to quote some of the
publicity, BlackVoices are ‘simply the most exciting
and finest exponents of female acappella singing’. For
further information and tickets, contact Kate Madden
on 01271 865591.Then on Monday 12 December,
North Devon Hospice will hold one of its ‘Light up a
Light’ services in the church at 6.30 pm, followed by
refreshments in the Memorial Hall. Each year, the
Hospice holds a number of similar services around
North Devon to provide opportunities for anyone to
remember loved ones and to light a candle in their
memory.The Hospice cordially invites you to this
short and simple service.

Ian Stuart, Churchwarden andVice-Chairman,
St Matthew’s PCC

News From St. Matthew's Church, contd.
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My first experience of Lee was in about 1988, although my
wife Jackie had been on numerous occasions in earlier years.

From that first visit which was to the chalets above Ivy bank,
we fell in love with what we call our second home. Many
holidays were spent up above Ivy Bank, sometimes we would
take the cottage as well, happy if what sometimes were damp
times, June being a favorite for the most rainy of holidays.
Each time we would arrive to be greeted by Mrs Race who
would break herself away from the tennis to relate to us that
the previous week had been gorgeous. Hasten to say the
following week the precipitation was in abundance.

1991 was one such damp year, having got married on the
longest day June 21st, I hastily rang the Post Office in Lee
for any accommodation which could be booked, finally we
managed to book in atThe OldVicarage, which then did bed
and breakfast, that year was the first whenWimbledon was
played on the middle Sunday, which came to be known as
people's Sunday.The sound of Annie Lennox could be heard
from the car tape, "Here ComesThe Rain Again".

All this leads me onto the fact that this year was our Silver
Wedding Anniversary, all plans for the yearly pilgrimage
were blown apart by Jackie's unfortunate stay in hospital at
the beginning of the year. Not knowing the outcome and life

limitations that we would be faced with we have had a
Summer of adapting to our new life.

We have greatly missed our trip, over the years we have
arrived with our dogs, initially our Red Setter and all our
other dogs over the years have enjoyed the bay, three
Cavaliers and now our BorderTerrier, "Alfie".

For self catering reasons and also our dog and dogs, the
accommodation we have stayed in has been always fantastic.
From those early days at The Chalets andWoodstock, to the
holiday lets where the tea rooms were to one year at
Summer Haze.Then in about 2005 we took "Brookdale" for
sometimes two weeks and if I recall occasionally three weeks
split outside of the school holidays.

As with all good things, they come to an end. In search of
other accommodation we found a nice idyllic spot, one year
Damage Hue and then for the last three years "The Blue
Mushroom".

So, all in all, we have had - over the last 27 years - great
times, most of the time spent talking with people, enjoying
the various guises that the Grampus has been, seen the hotel
open then close then open and now left abandoned.

Evenings spent with Bob and Elizabeth at the Old Post Office
are fond memories.Trips to Squires and seeing the changes
in Lee and beyond always made us smile.Verity and the
changing appearance of Ilfracombe.The Harvest Festivals,
hog roasts and ferret racing amongst other village activities.
Our visits back to Brookdale to see Alan and Margaret when
we were staying in Lee were always looked forward to.

2016 will be a gap in our calendar, Jackie whilst can comfort
eat has relatively no absorption due to chronic intestinal
failure.This means having to have bespoke nutritional bags
which are infused directly into one of the main veins into the
heart.

There are many ways to skin a rabbit, we are making small
steps and larger strides are happening.

We haven't forgotten about Lee, we hope Lee hasn't
forgotten us. 2017 is our goal.

To all we have met over the years through staying in Lee,
thanks for our memories.

Mark and Jackie Oldham and Alfie, from Nottingham.

Jackie with Annabelle, one of our grand daughters, at Lee seafront

The Trail from Ivy Bank to the Blue Mushroom
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Hello Friends,

The verandah has proved very popular with both the
public & our staff who enjoy having breakfast outside but
with the benefit of shelter from both wind & showers.The
solar powered lights are both decorative & effective.

Another "first" from Louis' wine list - a Pinot Noir, again
from the Finger Lakes area of the USA from the Forge
winery.The Coravin Sytem used inThe Grampus enables
customers to sample any of Louis' superb wines without
having to buy a whole bottle until they know which
delicious one to choose. For those who haven't seen it in
action, the Coravin apparatus inserts a hypodermic needle
through the cork, inert gas is pumped into the bottle as
the wine flows out into your glass.As the wine in the
bottle is not exposed to air by this method, it is unaffected
by it.

Specials on the menu at the moment are LambTagine,
Smoked Haddock & PlaistowTrout Chowder & Clam
Chowder. From our inspirational Mexican cook,Yvi,
comes Chilli Con Carne, Guacamole, & Mexican Flan.

Soon we shall be welcoming back Helen, another
enthusiastic cook who is already dreaming up new
specials, especially desserts, with which to tempt you.

Friday Music Nights are always very popular and we have
amazing stories of the distance some folk travel to join us.

Agnostics Anonymous meets every month....on an
irregular Monday; please enquire which one!

We look forward to welcoming you.

Bill & Francis

News from The Grampus Inn
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Our village hall has been used extensively
throughout the summer months with the usual
regular bookings drawing to a close during July,
followed by the annual LeeVillage Flower Show and
the Arts and Crafts fair.

Once again we had a very successful Arts and Crafts
Fair during August with a wonderful and colourful
display of many different crafts.These included
beautiful handmade glass decorations, wonderful
felt pictures, exquisite needlework and patchwork,
handmade cards, cushions, tea light holders created
from old wooden barrels and sweet smelling soaps
as well as delightful artwork all created by local
artists.A lovely patchwork quilt created by the
FuchsiaValley Quilters was the first prize in the
raffle and there were other prizes kindly donated by
local people. Delicious refreshments were on offer
every day throughout the fair which involved a great
many helpers who gave their time to bake
scrumptious home made cakes as well as helping in
the kitchen.

The fair was well attended with 1868 visitors raising
£3,939 for the hall funds – a fantastic result! In
addition Margaret Hill has very generously donated
the proceeds of all of her beautiful patchwork and
quilts towards the purchase of a new piano for the
hall so a special thank you to Margaret.Also a huge
thank you to everyone who contributed towards the

success of this annual event, the visitors, the
crafters, the cooks, the kitchen helpers and those
who were involved in the organisation – we are very
grateful to you all for all of your hard work in
making this another wonderful fair.A selection of
photographs from the fair appear opposite.

Over the summer we have started to use the
resource group from Ilfracombe that have been
looking after the church grounds, to help with the
gardening jobs at the hall and meadow.We've had a
couple of sessions so far and noticed the
improvements.

Recently the hall was the venue for another lovely
supper after the Harvest Festival, the food being
sourced from predominately local providers.

During the summer the hall has staged a summer
ceilidh with M'Larkey, been used as a polling station
for the EU referendum, a number of meetings and
parties and a wedding reception.

A small theatre company is putting on an interactive
play on November 19th. For more details please see
the entry from the LeeVillage Arts Group.

Very recently we have had it confirmed that the hall
has passed its renewal of the Hallmark 2 check,
which is a quality standard for Devon's community
buildings.A new certificate will be displayed
shortly.

Just to remind you that we are always looking for
pictures for our Facebook page so if you have had,
or are planning an event in the hall we would love
to include these.

Jane Johncock, Secretary

Lee Memorial Hall Update
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Photo Diary: Lee Arts & Craft Fair

Photographs courtesy of EdnaThompson
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We have two very exciting shows coming to the
village this autumn, which both sound absolutely
perfect for our venues! On Saturday 19th November
we welcome Pentubus theatre who are touring a
show set in, and telling the story of, a community
hall – just like ours! Here I Belong, written by Matt
Hartley is about village halls, community spirit and
growing old.

It's Elsie's birthday.You are invited to your local
village hall to celebrate. Elsie has lived here for 60
years, she has seen elections, weddings, wars, people
coming, people going.The village is where her
daughter grew up, it’s where her husband died and
it’s where she’s going to stay.Travel through time
from 1953 to the present day and see how Elsie and
her community change.The play is a sensitive,
charming and honest portrayal about village life and
the right to grow old in your own home. Elsie’s story
is told over four scenes.The first set in 1953, as she
decorates her village hall in preparation for the
coronation party.The second in 1979, on the eve of
the general election.Then after the interval it’s 1996
and the hall turns into the venue for a wake for
Elsie’s husband.And the final scene is set now, as she
asks the village to come together to celebrate her
90th birthday. It promises to be an uplifting night
out.

Tickets are available fromThe Grampus 01271 862
906 at £7.50 Ad. £5.00 Ch. £22.50 Family.
Grampus Pot Luck Supper also available for £5.

Our second show is brought to us by Beaford Arts
and is a, not to be missed, evening with BlackVoices
performing for us in the lovely St Matthews Church.

Widely acclaimed as Europe’s leading acappella
quintet, BlackVoices have been wowing global
audiences for over two decades with their unique
repertoire of music and performance in the black
oral tradition.

Filling international concert venues across the world
with their intricate and soul stirring harmonies –
from spirituals and traditional songs to jazz, modern
and classical arrangements – BlackVoices are simply
the most exciting and finest exponents of female
acappella singing.

After a sold-out run of North Devon performances
in Spring 2016, Beaford were very lucky to get them
back for another 3 dates this Advent and we in Lee
equally so to beat off stiff competition to have them
come to perform in our beautiful church. They are
performing at 7.30pm on Sunday 4th December.
Drinks will be available in the hall from 7.00pm -
Contact Kate : 01271 865591 for tickets at £10.
The Grampus will be doing a pot luck supper from
6.00pm for £5, contact them direct 862906. Don’t
miss this concert, I saw them last time round and
they were, quite simply, brilliant!

Thanks for your continued support for the arts in
rural communities and we look forward to seeing
you at these events!

Lee Village Arts Group
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I think we have to start by saying a hugeTHANKYOU to everyone who supported the Flower Show this year, it was a very big
success, with a total of 427 entries, one of our highest, so well done everyone.We had 100 entries in the handicraft section
and 49 in the childrens section so an excellent effort by all.The exhibits were outstanding with fierce competition between
exhibitors, all in good fun of course, but never the less very competitive! Can I also just thank Lucy Scarrott who for her first
year entering the show, put in so much effort and really worked very hard, particularly with all her handicraft, a very big well
done, and a pat on the back for Mum, who had to contend with all the family getting involved, and 5 in the kitchen, quite a
stressful time, I’m sure, but much appreciated.

A Floral Art won by Margaret Bannister with a close second for Pat Seymour
B Domestic won by Ginny Potts, again a close second for Pat Seymour
C Produce won by Irving Kennard closely followed by Cynthia Stuart
D Cut Flowers won by CarolynWeekes, with two close calls by Elizabeth Gilliat and Eleanor Scarrott
E Pot Plants won by Bryan Russell closely followed by Lucy Scarrott and MarionThom
F Handicraft won by LouiseThompson followed by Ginny Potts

Childrens Cup Noah Zeale, second was Jennipher Hewitt
Best Fuchsia Exhibit Alan Bannister (Chairman’s Choice)
Best Perennial CarolynWeekes (Cottage Bunch)
BestTasting Fruit orVeg Ginny Potts (Tomatoes)
Rose Bowl Elizabeth Gilliat
Fuchsia GlassTrophy Alan Bannister
Challenge Cup Ginny Potts

Also well worth a mention, Paul Scarrott won the Chocolate Cake entry in the ‘Men Only’ domestic section, recipe by the
Hairy Bikers.Very well done, very impressive! So watch out for next year’s cooking delight, we just hope the ladies’ kitchens
weren’t in too much of a mess that all men will be banned!

Col Bob Gilliat presented the cups this year, so a very big thank you to him as well. Long may all the entries continue and the
competition.

The Sunflower Competition, proved a great talking point among us all, with some flowering in August and having to be
measured earlier than others, but our winners areTom and EdnaThompson, after it nearly escaped through their greenhouse
roof measuring a whacking 9ft 10ins. Help was required to stop this giant, which had to be cut down to get it out!They
received a very nice bottle of wine for all their efforts, and we mustn’t forget to mention Pat and Ged coming second with a
hefty 9ft 7ins, only 3ins in it.

Autumn seems to be jumping upon us all too quickly with leaves dropping from the trees and our gardens needing a really
good tidy up, so tips from the RHS this month:

1. Divide herbaceous perennials
2. Pick Autumn raspberries
3. Collect and sow seed from perennials and hardy annuals
4. Dig up remaining potatoes before slug damage spoils them
5. Net ponds before leaf fall gets underway
6. Keep up with watering of new plants, using rain or grey water if possible
7. Start to reduce the frequency of house plant watering
8. Clean out cold frames and greenhouses so that they are ready for use in the autumn
9. Cover leafy vegetables with bird proof netting
10. Plant spring flowering bulbs

Our next event will be the Coffee Morning in May next year, so please look out for that date, always nice to catch up with
friends to have a natter and put the world to rights. Remember to put out your bird feeders for the winter. Enjoy the
photographs opposite - taken by EdnaThompson and me. Until next time.

Ginny Potts

Lee Village Flower Show



Autumn 2016Lee & Link'Em News

Photo Diary: Lee Village Flower Show
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Your NHW is alive and well,

and seeks your continued

support. Our remit is to look

out for each other to keep

the villages safe.The co-

ordinators are Paul Scarrott

(864723), Ian Stuart

(863396), and Mavis Rogers (862947).

Update: Crime and antisocial behaviour remain low.

Over the last 12 months there have been reports of:

thefts from the beach, burglary of tools and

equipment from outbuildings, criminal damage to

building furniture, noisy parties/music, fly tipping

and identity fraud.We will let you know via the

Fuchsia List if anything happens, and provide advice

when it does.

Police:We maintain a good working relationship with

the IlfracombeWest Neighbourhood PolicingTeam.

They have patrolled in response to incidents, updated

us on crime trends, and held a joint exercise in Lee; in

return we provide information and assisted with the

filming of a documentary on Coastal Policing.

Crime Prevention: Please lock outbuildings where

tools or other valuables are stored; install security

lighting at vulnerable sites; mark your tools with the

post code in indelible ink. Incidents can be reported

to Crimestoppers, 101, the Neighbourhood Police

Team, NHW and 999 (in emergency). Don’t be a

victim to cybercrime and never give your personal

and bank details away over the phone.We will fix new

NHW signs in Lincombe and in Home Lane.

Your role: there is one road in and out of Lee and

Lincombe, so your eyes and ears are crucial in

stopping and spotting criminals. So, if you see

something report it, record it, and let your NHW

know as appropriate. Remember to use the modern

technology we all have at our disposal – the mobile

phone with camera and video built in.

Paul Scarrott

Lee & Lincombe Neighbourhood Watch Update
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Editorial team Gina-Luisa Hilborne gina@loveleebay.co.uk
Heather Booker Tel: 862409
Ian & Cynthia Stuart Tel: 863396

Production Ian & Cynthia Stuart Advertising Heather Booker

Delivery teams Many thanks to our delivery teams. If you would like to help with delivering
the News, one of the editorial team would be delighted to hear from you.

Lee & Link'Em News Team

Jim Crawford is something of an enigma.
Originally from Lancashire, he now resides on
the North Devon coast.

A shy and retiring man who readily admits
that recording studios fill him with dread and
that he’d rather go fishing with his dog for
company, has, none the less, toured much of
Europe and the USA captivating audiences
with his intimate folk/blues style.

Softly spoken, Jim totally surprises his
audience when he breaks into song with, as
one reviewer put it "a richness of voice you
can only be born with" and for years has been
revered among professional musicians as a
consummate finger picker and slide guitarist.

Join Jim at Lee Memorial Hall on
Saturday 26 November from 8pm (for
8.30pm start) for a fantastic evening of stunning blues music.

Tickets are available from Paul Jaggers (862975), only £5 in advance or £8 on the night.

The evening will be for the benefit of the Syrian refugees with all profits going via Doctors Sarah and
DominicWaddington of Lee.

PLEASE COME ALONG AND SUPPORTTHISWONDERFUL CAUSE!

An Evening Of The Blues - In Aid Of Syrian Refugees
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NATIONAL GARDENS SCHEME (NGS)

Gardens in Lee open to the public

G1: The Gate House Garden
(down the lane pastThe Grampus Inn)
2 acre garden open 01 May-10 Sep to visitors
whenever the open notice is on the gate (most days).
Donations via the charity box to the many
organisations supported by the NGS.

Spring 2017 Issue Deadline - 01 FEBRUARY 2017
Article formats: typed into an email or DOC format and emailed to gina@loveleebay.co.uk. No CDs, floppy disks or handwriting please.

ALL ADVERTISING MUST BE PAID FOR BEFORETHE COPY DEADLINE OR ITWILL NOT APPEAR.

Village Services

pub. Pub,Tea Rooms &Village Shop:The Grampus Inn - www.thegrampus-inn.co.uk - Bill Harvey________ (01271) 862906

shop. The Old Schoolroom Craft Gallery & Gift Shop - www.noonoo-art.co.uk - LouiseThompson________ (01271) 864067

hall. Lee Memorial Hall - for hire: leehallreservations@gmail.com - Martin Johncock_________________ (01271) 269751

Bed & Breakfast

1. The Blue Mushroom (2/3) - mushroomblue@btinternet.com - Mavis & Michael Rogers___________ (01271) 862947

2. Shaftsboro Farm - www.shaftsboro.co.uk - Margaret & Frederick Kift_________________________ (01271) 865029

Self Catering (MAX. PER UNIT)

A. Lincombe House (2,6,5) - www.lincombehouse.co.uk - Richenda S Carter_____________________ (01271) 864834

B. Chapel Cottage on Beach Lane (9) - www.chapelcottagelee.co.uk - Ginny Potts__________________(01271) 867212

C. Lower Campscott Farm (8,6,6,4,4,4,2+) - www.lowercampscott.co.uk - Kathy &Tony Mortimer____ (01271) 863479

D. The Blue Mushroom (2/3) - mushroomblue@btinternet.com - Mavis & Michael Rogers___________ (01271) 862947

E. Advertise here for just £3 a year! - Contact the Advertising Manager

F. Shaftsboro Farm - www.shaftsboro.co.uk - Margaret & Frederick Kift_________________________(01271) 865029

G. Damage Hue apartment (2+2) - www.damagehue.co.uk - Julien Busselle______________________ (01271) 862876

H. Lee Chapel (5) & School House (2), combined (7) - www.visitleechapel.co.uk - Geoff Barker________ 07870 239 973

J. Allender Farm (8,6,6,5,2+) - www.allenderfarm.co.uk - Jane & Jim Bridges___________________ (01271) 866679

K. The OldVicarage (15) - www.theoldvicaragelee.com - Amanda Robertson______________________ 07973 963 887

L. Millfield (6) - www.millfieldcottage.co.uk - Louise Morris____________________ bookings@millfieldcottage.co.uk

Lee & Lincombe Accommodation & Services Guide

Please note: this map is only
a guide to general locations.
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The opinions expressed by authors of the articles in the Lee & Link’em News are not specifically endorsed by the editorial team which cannot be held responsible for them.
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